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TITLE OF REPORT:  NOTICE OF MOTIONS 
 
The following Motion has been submitted, due notice of which has been given in accordance 
with Standing Order 4.8.12. 
 
To be moved by Councillor Ralph Muncer and seconded by Councillor Steven Patmore. 
 
A1(M) Junction 6 (Welwyn) to 8 (Hitchin and Stevenage) Upgrade 
 
In December 2014, the Government announced the A1(M) between Junction 6 (Welwyn) to 
Junction 8 (Hitchin and Stevenage) would be upgraded to increase capacity by 50% as part of 
the £1.5 billion Road Improvement Strategy. Unfortunately, the scheme was delayed and 
subsequently cancelled in April 2023.  
 
The A1(M) between Junctions 6 and 8 is already one of the busiest sections of the A1 
between London and Leeds, and with the adoption of the North Hertfordshire Local Plan in 
November 2022, resulting in more than 12,000 new homes being built in close proximity to the 
motorway over the next decade, the pressure on this key artery is only set to increase.   
 
Upgrading this section of the A1(M) would not only reduce congestion and delays making 
journey times quicker for drivers who use the motorway, but would also help to reduce 
pressure on local roads in North Hertfordshire such as the A602. 
 
Therefore, Council resolves that the Leader of the Council writes to the Secretary of 
State for Transport calling on the Government to reinstate plans to upgrade the A1(M) 
between Junction 6 (Welwyn) to Junction 8 (Hitchin and Stevenage). 
 
Council further resolves that the Leader of the Council writes to the Member of 
Parliament for Hitchin, the Member of Parliament for North East Hertfordshire and the 
Member of Parliament for Stevenage, urging them to call on the Secretary of State for 
Transport to reinstate plans to upgrade the A1(M) between Junction 6 (Welwyn) to 
Junction 8 (Hitchin and Stevenage).  
 
Proposed by: Cllr Ralph Muncer 
 
Seconded by: Cllr Steve Patmore 
 


